
YOUR VOTING RIGHTS IN OHIO 
Election Day: Tuesday, November 6, 2018 
Polls Will Be Open 6:30 A.M. to 7:30 P.M. 

 

 
Who Can Vote? 

• In order to vote in the election on November 6, you must be registered to vote. If you are not already 
registered to vote, you must register by October 9, 2018. You can find out if you are registered here; 
https://voterlookup.sos.state.oh.us/voterlookup.aspx 

 
 
When and where do I vote? 

• You may vote early at your local county election office starting October 10, 2018. Your local 
election office will post early voting dates and times online. You can find your local county 
election office’s website at: 
http://www.sos.state.oh.us/sos/elections/electionsofficials/boeDirectory.aspx. 
 

• On Election Day, November 6, the polls are open 6:30 a.m. to 7:30 p.m. 
 
 
Do I need to show ID to vote on Election Day? 

• Yes. You must show ID when voting on Election Day. You may show any one of the following: a 
current and valid Ohio driver’s license or government ID, a military ID, or a current (within the 
last 12 months) utility bill, bank statement, government check, paycheck, or government 
document (other than a notice of voter registration mailed by a board of elections) that shows 
your name and current address. 

 
What if I don’t have any of these IDs?  Can I still vote?  

• Yes.  If you do not have any of the above forms of identification you can give either your Ohio 
driver’s license or state identification number (which begins with two letters followed by six 
numbers) or the last four digits of your Social Security number and cast a provisional ballot. 
Once the information is checked by the board of elections, your ballot will be counted. 

 
Can I bring someone to help me vote? 

• Yes. If you need help reading or understanding English, you can bring a person of any age to help 
you vote. You can bring any person that you want except your employer or your union 
representative. 

 
 
Can I vote by mail? 

• You can request a mail ballot if you are a registered voter. Mailed ballots must be postmarked by 
November 5 in order to be counted. Request a ballot at: 
https://www.sos.state.oh.us/elections/voters/absentee-ballot.  

 
What if my name is not on the list of voters? 

• If your name is not on the list or your right to vote is challenged, you have the right to vote 
using a provisional ballot. Be sure to ask for a provisional ballot if there is a problem at the 
polling place. 

 
 
 
 
 

Confirm you are registered to vote and find your polling place at: 
https://voterlookup.sos.state.oh.us/voterlookup.aspx. 
 
For more information, contact Steven Monroy at 
smonroy@maldef.org or (312) 427-0701. 
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